




7-26-85 2531 Pierce St. NE 
 Mpls, MN  55418 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear Jim Hubbard, 

You are so full of S.H.I.T.  I can not even believe it!  Your “films,” and I use that term 
really loosely by even calling that crap a film, did nothing but hurt my eyes and give me a 
headache!  I was with 3 other people, my lover and two gay men, who felt exactly like I 
did – that those “films” had no redeeming value!  In fact, as my lover and I were leaving, 
early I might add, because we were so bored and our eyes hurt, we talked with a gay man 
who was also leaving for many of the same reasons!  He mentioned that he use to teach 
film making on the college level and he would have failed anyone who turned in “films” 
of that quality!  Did you happen to notice all the folks who did leave before the END? 

Say what you want about your technique – you obviously think they are terrific while 
most of us think it is S.H.I.T.!  It is too bad the James White Review used you for their 
fundraiser because I think it has cost them future donations from many of us who felt 
ripped off by Homosexual Desire in Minnesota! 

Why it made me so angry is because I invested time and money in nothing but CRAP!  
Give it up…… 

Sincerely,  

Collette Theriault 


